Notes of Meeting of HV Organising Group 

held at 8:00pm at Haslemere Hall on  13th May 2013.
Present:  Juliann Evans, Matthew Bowcock, Sarah Nash, Peter Isherwood, Stephen Mulliner, Cyndy Lancaster, David Simmons, Jane Chandler, Doug Chandler, Richard Odlham, Ann Finlayson, Colston Sanger, Victoria Leake, Stewart Brown (Chairman), Lesley Banfield, Maria Mateo, Nikki Barton
Apologies:, John Moxon, Ken Girffith, Robert Serman, James Mackie, David Round
Notes of Previous Meeting: 
The chairman reported that, due to the workload in the run up to and in the aftermath of the launch the notes of the meeting held on 9th April 2013 had not been completed and circulated. He apologised for the delay and committed that the minutes of the current meeting and those of 9th April would be circulated before the end of the week. 
Meeting Notes: 
1. Review of Launch and Lion Green events.

Everyone present confirmed that the feedback they had received since the launch event on April 27th had been very positive. In particular visitors had commented on how professional it seemed and had been pleased to be asked to contribute opinions and ideas. At least 260 people, excluding the volunteers manning the displays, had visited the event. 254 of the visitors had completed equality monitoring questionnaires and the majority had voted with the following results:

Are you happy with the process so far?   Yes: 225 / No: 5

Are you happy with the proposed future process?  Yes 216 / No: 6
46 visitors had volunteered to get involved in the future process.

The Chairman thanked all those who had put in so much effort to make the day such a success and expressed particular thanks to Richard Oldham who had worked tirelessly to prepare the hall, assist in the set-up and then clear the hall after the event.

The Chairman also thanked all those who had helped set-up and man the display at the Party in the Park event on May 12th. Perhaps due to the weather the display had not attracted as many visitors as we had hoped but about 100 people had visited the booth and had learned about Haslemere Vision and the proposed process as well as contributing further ideas about what should be in the plan, future trends and what makes a good community. A further 18 volunteer forms had been completed. Those who had manned the stand on the day agreed that, for future events we need to plan something to attract visitors onto the stand.
2. Timeline for Future Process.

Ann Finlayson reported that a small task group had developed an outline proposal on the timetable/timeline for the remainder of the process to the point where a completed plan will be ready for external scrutiny. She talked the meeting through the proposal and there followed a discussion generating ideas on the parallel streams of work that would need to be completed. These were captured on post-it notes and it was agreed that a task group including Ann Finlayson, Doug Chandler, Victoria Leake and Lesley Banfield would take the proposals and develop a more detailed and thought through set of proposals producing a detailed “Gant chart” to be used to monitor progress and a less detailed “key dates” timeline for general release. 
3. Short Term Programme.

A discussion followed regarding the immediate priorities for action. The next eight weeks would be used to continue the community awareness and

engagement process prior to the setting up of the new Haslemere Vision Steering Group in July.  It was agreed that, as well as attendance at events, this should be accomplished by arranging workshops in Grayswood and Hindhead and Beacon Hill and by encouraging other community organisations and societies to hold workshops. To accomplish this we would seek support from amongst those who have already volunteered at the Museum Meeting and the launch events. It was proposed that two events be organised to brief the new volunteers. Ann Finlayson undertook to organise two volunteer workshops, one in the afternoon and one in the evening of June 5th at Haslemere Hall. Stewart Brown undertook to find a location and organise a separate briefing meeting for volunteers to bring the up to speed on the process to date and the proposed way forward.   

The aims of the overall programme should be:

· To ensure that as many people and as wide a cross section of the community as possible are aware of Haslemere Vision and the proposed process

· To identify volunteers to join the forum, join the steering group and get involved in driving the process from July onwards.
· To develop the proposals on process and structure sufficiently to ensure that the incoming steering group does not need to “reinvent the wheel”.
· To continue the process of evidence gathering and develop a robust process for capturing, storing and analysing that data
The following task groups and assignments were agreed:

· All members of the Organising Group would be asked to identify two or three local organisations that they could approach personally to run workshops or that might invite OG members to talk to one of their meetings.

· Timeline Task Group (As per Item 2 above) – Ann Finlayson, Doug   Chandler , Lesley Banfield.
· Workshop Design Task Group – Ann Finlayson, Victoria Leake, Maria Mateo, Nikki Barton.
· Evidence Base Task Group – Jane Chandler, John Moxon, Lesley Banfield, Stewart Brown.

· Further develop guidelines for plan Work groups- Mathew Bowcock

· Questionnaire on website – Doug Chandler 

· Volunteer Workshops (June5th) - Ann Finlayson
· Volunteer Briefing – Stewart Brown

· Initial contact with volunteers – Stewart Brown.

· Application to register Haslemere Vision as a charity – Richard Oldham.

· Contact with businesses – Julianne Evans

4. Any Other Business

A discussion as to whether Haslemere Vision should intervene in resolving the concerns of local residents regarding the new railings on Lower Street and Shepherds Hill concluded that this was not an appropriate use of resource even though the meeting shared the concerns that had been expressed. Nikki Barton confirmed that, as the new county councillor, she already had the matter in hand.
It was agreed that an ad hoc task group be set up to support HTC in developing proposals regarding possible development of the Wey Hill Fairground site. Stephen Mulliner agreed to lead the group joined by Matthew Bowcock and James Birkett from the Organising Group. Other potential task group members with relevant expertise from within the wider community were suggested and these would be approached by Stephen Mulliner.

Date of Next Meeting; 8:00pm on Tuesday June 4th  -  Location to be confirmed. 
